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HALDIMAND COUNTY 

Memorandum ECW-M02-2021 Springvale Street Lights - Estimated Cost  

For Consideration by Council in Committee on March 2, 2021  

To: Mayor Hewitt and Members of Council 

From: Tyson Haedrich, M. Eng., P. Eng., General Manager of Engineering & Capital Works 

At the November 17, 2020 Council in Committee meeting, staff were given direction through the 
following resolution: 

“THAT staff be directed to report back prior to the March 4, 2021 Committee of the Whole meeting on 
the location, cost and timing of additional street lights in the village of Springvale.” 

Staff have reviewed the request with the local Councillor and have engaged consulting services to 
determine the layout of street lights to provide the required illumination as well as a cost estimate. 
Based on these discussions the following street light improvements would be required in Springvale to 
provide uniform lighting (see diagram below): 

 Add streetlights on Road 55 (north) from Concession 14 to north of the ballpark. 

 Infill gaps and add streetlights on Road 55 (south) from Concession 14 to the Brethren church. 

 Infill gaps and add streetlights on Concession 14 (west) from Road 55 to end of new houses. 

 Infill gaps on Concession 14 (east) from Road 55 to east of Spruce Avenue. 
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The estimated cost for this work is approximately $224,000 which includes the installation of 15 street 
lights on existing poles, 18 street lights on new poles and Hydro One fees. Based on recent County 
street light installation projects it is estimated that the project would take 18 months to complete. 

It should be noted that this project is not included in the 2021 Tax Capital Budget and Forecast. 


